



CCSC Sailing Committee Minutes
Meeting held at 7.30pm 26th June 2018

			<u>Present</u>			<u>Present</u>
Hon Sailing Secretary	Ian Green	✓	Cadets	Mark Richardson Jeni Richards		
Rear Commodore Sailing	Alison Stephens	✓	Laser Class Rep	Lucy Bishop		
Z Class Captain	Kirsty White		Laser 2000 Rep	Peter Barfoot		
Keelboat Fast Class Captain (Class 3)	Des Quick		Scorpion Class Rep	Rob Smith	✓	
Keelboat Slower Class Captain (Class 4)	Adrian Everitt		Cruising Rep	Mike Conroy		
Asymmetric Class Captain	Mike Dencher	✓	Ladies Sailing	Micky O'Toole Chris Forrest		
Class 1 Captain (Slow Handicap)	Jock Fellows		Social Events	Sara Lloyd D Gill		
Class 2 Captain (Fast Handicap)	Marcus Scrace		Race Results	Alison Stephens		
Class 2 Assistant	Paul Robbins		Boats Committee	Bill Barker		
Club Training Officer	Tim Eastaugh					

	Item	Action
1	<p>Apologies: Kirsty, Adrian, Marcus, Tim, Jeni, Mark, Lucy, Micky, Sara, Rob, Bill.</p> <p>Welcome to Monica Wolf</p>	
2	<p>Minutes of last meeting:</p> <p>Accepted no changes. RDG notification to be done Handicap rating for Wayfarer not discussed yet</p>	
3	<p>Class/ Rep Reports Low number attending tonight</p> <p>Asymmetric Class Good turn outs but the courses are not always Asymmetric Class friendly. Reaches are too tight, square course would be OK is at least one reach was broader.</p> <p>Some discussion about Spring series and how both 9 and A were expected to sail the same course. AOD's are asked that at least one of the two races should be windward leeward. Looks like there will be a request for this to be changed for 2019.</p> <p>Scorpions Rep There are a good number of Scorpions at the club this year with some good racing taking place.</p>	

	Brief Reports received by text/ email were read all with good reports and no problems to raise.	
4	<p>Sailing Programme</p> <p>Handicap for 29er might also need adjusting – keep an eye on it. Alison mentioned Class 1/ Class 2 split – low numbers of boats in Class 1, should the split be different. Discuss in the Annual meeting but worth getting views now.</p> <p>Mention that the wrong Class flag has been flown on occasions – OD's need to be careful Mention that a racing keelboat flew an ensign – should fly the Class flag. Mention that one OD tried to run an average lap race using a sausage and triangle for separate laps.</p> <p>Shambles Passage Race coming up. Declaration form to be done.</p>	
5	<p>Committee Boat/ Sailing support</p> <p>Imogen drivers – they must have been familiarised. Recent incident mentioned. (action already taken)</p>	
6	<p>Events</p> <p>Confirmed that next year there would only be 1 Nationals. 2 is obviously too many.</p> <p>Discussion about the 'autumn open' 2019 – 2000s and Contenders are lined up. May not be the most ideal partners but will probably work.</p>	
7	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>Mention of how new members are introduced to the club Mention that if members invite guests they should be present to welcome them. (and sign them in)</p>	
8	<p>Date and venue of next SC meeting</p> <p>19.30 Tuesday 31st July at CCSC</p>	

